National Office 569 Grandview St. S. Oshawa, ON. L1H 77

Oshawa, ON. L1H 7T5 PH: (905) 571-2150 Fax: (905) 436-7721 cila@myexcel.ca

Legal Services

16 John St. Thornhill, ON L3T 1X8 PH: (904)882-2422 Fax: (905) 882-2431

www.cilainstitute.org

"Defending Canada's Heritage"

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE April 9, 2005

Garry Breitkreuz M.P. elected Shooting Sports Ambassador of 2005

Canadian Member of Parliament Garry Breitkreuz has finally received the accolades he was due. Joining the ranks of such luminaries as Wilbur Smith, Larry Wilson and Sir Jackie Stewart, Garry was elected "Shooting Sports Ambassador of 2005" by the World Forum on the Future of Sport Shooting Activities.

Breitkreuz attended the World Forum's Annual General Meeting in Nuremberg, Germany to receive his award. It was presented by Keith Tidswell, Vice-President of the Sporting Shooter Association of Australia who stated, "Garry has been an inspiration to the shooting community, not just in Canada, but around the world. Global gun control can be fought and people like Garry are heading the charge".



Breitkreuz receives his award from WFSA VP Keith Tidswell

Garry accepted the award and spoke to the assembly of the leaders of the world's firearms organizations and the international firearms industry. He cautioned them to never let down their guard against the forces that want to take away our guns and stressed the need for cooperative groups like the World Forum. He also took the time to thank his Executive Assistant Dennis Young for the brilliant work he has done on Garry's behalf and the other Members of the Conservative Party who have supported Garry during this long, bitter struggle.

He was presented with a pair of handmade matchlock pistols as a token of the world's gratitude for his selfless efforts. CILA Executive Director Tony Bernardo was in attendance and said, "Garry richly deserves this recognition. His efforts against Canada's Firearms Act have enabled the gun community to make considerable strides towards ridding ourselves of this abominable legislation".

Canadian Shooting Sports and the Canadian Institute for Legislative Action congratulate Garry on this prestigious honour and look forward to continuing to work with Garry and his team to put an end to oppressive gun laws.

-30-

For more information contact: Tony Bernardo (905) 571-2150 or Dennis Young (613) 992-4394